
Open letter to Mrs Merkel

Dear Mrs Merkel

I read that your visit to the UK is to improve relations between our two
countries. You will find the UK willing to be a good friend and ally. You
will also discover that many UK people feel the EU has behaved badly,
petulantly and against its own interests over Northern Ireland, fishing,
vaccines and other matters which it has decided to turn into disputes. All
the time the EU does not grasp that we have taken back control and intend to
make our own laws and decisions there will be pointless friction.

The EU’s attempt to control and prevent trade between Great Britain and
Northern Ireland is particularly provocative given the acceptance by both
sides to the Protocol that the integrity of the UK internal market was as
important as the integrity of the EU single market. Our substantial trade
between GB and NI is no threat to trade between NI and the EU, as it is
properly controlled and regulated to be internal trade only. The continuing
wish to treat UK fish as if it were still a common EU resource is also an
unfortunate aggression. The permanent pressure to get the UK to conform with
all EU rules and regulations is a silly attempt to thwart one of the aims of
Brexit.

You will have noted that the UK has seen a sharp improvement in its balance
of trade since we left, as we do not need to rely so heavily on imports as we
came to do during our period in the EU. The UK will have more options both to
make and grow more for ourselves and to source imports from outside the EU as
we open better trade deals with non EU countries and regions. The UK has been
much more the customer than the supplier in our trade with the EU, so we
expect to be treated well to keep our custom. The EU’s wish instead to treat
us some naughty errant colony is a good way to hasten the search for
substitutes for EU food and goods.

The EU is no longer able to control us through its Treaties and law codes,
and we no longer answer to the European Court of Justice. Our two countries
still have disagreements about the withdrawal details, where neither side can
claim it is uniquely right in its own interpretation given the vagueness and
contradictions in the texts. The truth is anything that requires enforcement
and compliance in the EU is clearly under EU control, and anything needing it
in the UK including Northern Ireland is under UK control. I trust you will
understand the realities and wish to heal a bruised relationship. If Germany
and the EU understand our intent to govern ourselves there is plenty of scope
for trade, friendship and joint venture.

Yours sincerely

John Redwood
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One hundred years of the Chinese
communist party – how do you think it
has done?

Tomorrow China will celebrate 100 years from the formation of the Communist
party, and reflect a little on its history. I am inviting you to tell me what
you think about how this party has governed over the last 72 years of
uninterrupted power over the Chinese state. It has been a long time, meaning
that modern China is the creature of the work and thoughts of its ruling
party.

The first 30 years of the party were years of struggle, as it recruited mass
support, fashioned the Red army, fought a civil war and helped the nation
dismiss the Japanese invasion. The era of Mao in government or influencing
government from 1949 to 1976 saw the experiment of the Great Leap forward
from 1958-62 as they sought to nationalise everything and organise work in
communes. This led to falls in farm output and many millions dying of famine.
This was followed by the Cultural revolution, when young recruits turned
against experts and denounced those who did not support the party
sufficiently. This too proved disruptive to economic progress. These two
movements are now seen as mistakes by many Chinese.

The 30 years from 1978 saw the Chinese economy make rapid progress from a low
base, thanks to the Deng reforms. He decided that China needed small
independent farms, small businesses, more competition and some privatisation
to inject life and growth. The economy sustained growth of almost 10% per
annum. More recently the growth rate has slowed, though the policy is still
portrayed as Deng’s “socialism with Chinese characteristics”. There is some
ambivalence today about how much further if at all the pro market and free
enterprise reforms will be allowed to go.

China today has a per capita income and GDP of $10,000. This is one quarter
the level of Japan, which decided to rebuild its gravely damaged wartime
economy with more of the west’s free enterprise and democratic system. The
Chinese level is less than one sixth of the US, adopting an alternative
government and economic strategy. Those who want the state to control more of
our lives should pause to ask why so far after 72 years in office Chinese
communism has delivered so much less per capita income than the advanced
democracies.
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My Question during the Statement on
Covid-19, 28 June 2021

Sir John Redwood (Wokingham) (Con): I welcome my right hon. Friend to his new
role, I wish him every success and I support his plan to unlock soon.

Will he look at expediting trials of other drugs and treatments that may help
covid-19 patients and have been looked at elsewhere? Will he also encourage
work on air extraction and cleaning systems, to see what more can be done to
stop transmission of the disease, as we are going to have to live with it to
some extent?

The Secretary of State for Health and Social Care (Mr Sajid Javid): I thank
my right hon. Friend for his welcome. On his question, I simply say yes, I
will.

National security and spy cameras

There have been two bad stories about national security over the last week.
There was the surprise arrival of top secret papers at the BBC via bus stop,
and there was the revelation that someone had been able to place a spy camera
in a Ministerial office without the Minister knowing it was there.

I did not defend Mr Hancock’s conduct and thought he had to resign because he
had broken rules and guidance which he told the rest of us to obey. If the
recordings of his meetings and activities in the office was confined to
photos revealing his unwise decision to kiss an adviser then there has been
no harm to national security. The spying could also have been used for other
purposes, and could give people the idea that maybe they too could place a
camera to learn more of government decision making and thinking. Ministerial
offices should be secure enough so Ministers and senior officials can think
the unthinkable aloud, discuss a range of options, ask themselves what a
worse case looks like without every more extreme case appearing in the
newspapers. They should also be secure in case matters of national security
or commercial confidentiality come up in their talks. In return for having
secure offices Secretaries of State should of course keep their romances for
private rooms elsewhere, and conduct any family or private business to the
extent allowed away from government buildings.

The dumping of important papers in Kent and the decision of the BBC to tell
us much of their contents even though they were confidential and in one case
had a special top secret designation is extremely worrying. Only a very
limited number of Ministers and top officials would have access to such
papers. They were very recent, as we are told one went into detail about the
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recent voyage of a naval vessel close to Crimea. There must be a successful
investigation to find out who removed these papers from a secure location or
who copied them. We should also expect a better statement from the BBC about
why they did not simply return the papers to their rightful place in
Whitehall. It can only damage the UK to put out some details about the
sensible arguments in government about the conduct of defence and foreign
relations. The correct democratic approach is for the government to explain
its policy without offering up secrets or counter arguments to opponents, and
for the Opposition when it judges it necessary to offer an alternative
strategy or to criticise the policy and execution. An Opposition saying a
foreign policy could go wrong or is not well done is democratic. A government
expressing its own inner doubts about a policy it is still defending is
unhelpful. A government with no doubts about its policy is arrogant or
foolish.

Letter to the new Health Secretary

Dear Saj

Congratulations on your appointment as Health Secretary. I am glad you intend
to make your main priority bringing the pandemic and the special measures it
has required to an end. The great success of the vaccines and the vaccination
programme make that possible soon.

I have been working on a number of suggestions helpful to combatting and
treating the virus, and to seeing off future pandemics which I have put to
your predecessor, other Ministers and senior officials. I would be grateful
for your thoughts on progress with them.

1. Drug trials of drugs that may have therapeutic value in treating CV 19.
After a relatively early breakthrough with dexamethasone, there was a long
delay before reaching a positive conclusion on Regeneron. We are still
awaiting more news on ivermectin, vitamins C and D and other established
drugs.
2.The use of intense UV light cleaners with suitable safety precautions as a
means of disinfecting health settings against the virus.
3. The modification of air flow systems in health buildings to ensure early
extraction of virus bearing air to cut cross infections in a General
hospitals or care homes
4. Improved protocols for the discharge of patients from hospitals to control
transmission of infections
5. Designation of some hospitals in populous areas as pandemic hospitals and
others as non CV 19 hospitals to make greater use of isolation to cut cross
infection

I am also keen to see progress with the restoration of non covid work in
hospitals, where there seems to be a substantial variation in rates of non
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covid work now being achieved.

With best wishes to you in this important new task.

John


